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N O T I C E 

 
MY ALABAMA TAXES (MAT) 

 
Effective February 28, 2011, taxpayers who file the Oil and Gas Producer’s and Purchaser’s tax 
returns will be able to access the Department of Revenue’s new internet portal called My 
Alabama Taxes, or MAT.   Some of the features of MAT for Oil & Gas Severance (OGS) filers 
include viewing latest version of OGS returns, filing OGS returns, amending returns, making 
payments on available periods, requesting name and address changes, viewing period summary 
and balances for all available periods, as well as the ability to send messages to and receive 
messages from ADOR.  The internet link to access MAT is:  
 
https://myalabamataxes.alabama.gov/. 
 
Once you access MAT for the first time you will need to register. The link to register is located 
to the right of the “Login” button on MAT’s home page. In order to register, you will need your 
account number, sign-on id, and access code. The sign-on id and access code are only used once 
and that is during the registration process. If you do not know your sign-on id and access code, 
contact the Severance and License Section at the address or telephone number shown below.  
Note: If you currently participate in MAT, you will not need to register again.  However, you 
will need to Add Access to Another Account, which will be the Oil & Gas Severance account. 
 
If you need help navigating through MAT, there is a Taxpayer Guide on MAT’s home page that 
you may download and follow. There is also a link on the home page for “Frequently Asked 
Questions” that will be helpful to you. 
 
Please feel free to contact the Severance and License Section with any questions. 
 

Alabama Department of Revenue 
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Montgomery, Alabama 36132-7560 
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